BID

2022 LMIG Resurfacing, Director of Engineering Services, Chad McLeod, presented the item. Mr.
McLeod stated the 2022 resurfacing bids presented include resurfacing 5.89 miles of Jumping Gulley
Road and 1.40 miles of Peterson Road. Mr. McLeod stated the original bids included 3.30 miles of
McMillan Road, but the bids were considerably over budget and after reviewing the roads again, the
road taken off of the list is McMillan Road. Mr. McLeod stated the Scruggs Company submitted the
low bid in the amount of $1,676,443.10. Commissioner Wisenbaker asked if the Jumping Gully Road
Bridge would be in place before this resurfacing begins, Mr. McLeod answered no. Commissioner
Marshall made a motion to approve the item as presented, Vice Chairman Orenstein second. All
voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, thanked Chairman Slaughter and Chief Green, as well as his staff, for
assisting the Red Cross with the smoke detector program this past Saturday. Mrs. Dukes stated a
few meetings ago the Commission approved a change in the way heavy equipment is posted for sale
online, in using the Techbid site, eight pieces of equipment have been sold with a revenue amount of
$197,600.00. Mrs. Dukes thanked Public Works Director, Robin Cumbus, Finance Director, Stephanie
Black and Purchasing Agent Amy Woods for their help in this process. Mrs. Dukes addressed a
question Commissioner Wisenbaker had asked at the work session meeting related to fuel costs; Mrs.
Dukes stated last year the cost was $1.97 for unleaded fuel and $2.05 for diesel, currently the cost is
$3.58 for unleaded fuel and $4.36 for diesel. Mrs. Dukes reminded the Commission of the Memorial
Day holiday and that the Lowndes County Offices will be closed.

CITISENS WISHING TO BE HEARD - There were no citizens wishing to be heard.

ADJOURNMENT
Commissioner Wisenbaker made a motion to adjourn the regular session meeting, Commissioner
Marshall second. Chairman Slaughter adjourned the meeting at 5:45 p.m.



